
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Laura Dumais  
Sent: Thursday, August 11, 2016 11:43 AM 
To: Campbell, Rhonda (USADC) <Rhonda.Campbell@usdoj.gov>; Kirsten Stade <kstade@peer.org> 
Subject: RE: PEER v. BLM 
 
Thanks for providing the PDF. 
 
It looks like there might have been a misunderstanding with respect to Item 1.  We'd requested details 
on the planned improvements to their land health reporting system adopted *since* May 2012, but 
what they provided what the planned improvements adopted *in* May 2012.  In other words, we were 
looking for updates.  If in fact BLM has no new documents responsive to Item 1, could it please just 
confirm this? 
 
On Item 2, the PDF indicates that 2013 is the last year they have available; is this correct? 
 
Thanks, 
Laura 
 
Laura Dumais, Staff Counsel 
Public Employees for Environmental Responsibility (PEER) 
962 Wayne Ave, Suite 610 
Silver Spring, MD 20910 
Direct: (202) 265-4189 / PEER: (202) 265-7337 www.peer.org  
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Campbell, Rhonda (USADC) [mailto:Rhonda.Campbell@usdoj.gov]  
Sent: Thursday, August 25, 2016 4:04 PM 
To: Laura Dumais <ldumais@peer.org> 
Cc: Campbell, Rhonda (USADC) <Rhonda.Campbell@usdoj.gov> 
Subject: FW: PEER v. BLM 
 
Hi Laura:  Here are the responses to your August 11, 2016, email.  Thanks Rhonda 
 
PEER Question 1: It looks like there might have been a misunderstanding with respect to Item 1.  We’d 
requested details on the planned improvements to their land health reporting system adopted *since* 
May 2012, but what they provided [was] the planned improvements adopted *in* May 2012.  In other 
words, we were looking for updates.  If in fact BLM has no new documents responsive to Item 1, could it 
please just confirm this? 
 
 
BLM Answer 1: The BLM did not make improvements within the time-frame of the FOIA request.  Data 
were collected using the reporting standards developed in 2012. 
 
 
PEER Question 2: On Item 2, the PDF indicates that 2013 is the last year they have available; is this 
correct? 
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BLM Answer 2: The BLM has continued to collect and store data for 2014 and 2015, and is collecting 
data for 2016 using the standards and reporting process published in 2012.  These tables have not yet 
been assembled for national publication. 
 
Rhonda L. Campbell 
Assistant United States Attorney 
United States Attorney's Office 
  for the District of Columbia 
555 4th Street, N.W., Room 4412 
Washington D.C.  20530 
202-252-2559 
Rhonda.campbell@usdoj.gov 
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